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August 21, 2025 
De Pere High School is pleased to announce the hiring of Hayden Fredriksen as 
head coach of the Varsity boys lacrosse team, a co-op program with West De Pere 
High School. 

Fredriksen replaces Charley Jacobs, who resigned after 10 seasons as the Head 
Coach with the De Pere Central Ghostbirds.  

Fredriksen, who played collegiately at UW-Stevens Point, was an assistant coach 
at De Pere from 2019-2021. Prior to that he coached at Neenah High School. He 
also co-founded FXLX Lacrosse, a low-cost club program that gave athletes access 
to competitive play.  

“Coach Fredriksen has the energy, enthusiasm and talent to take over the lacrosse 
program. We’re excited and fortunate to have him on our team!” said Jeff Byczek, 
De Pere Athletics Director. 

The Redbirds are coming off a 2025 season during which they compiled an 8-9 
overall record. 

“Coach Jacobs built a really strong foundation for this program, and I’m thankful 
for his leadership. I believe that De Pere Central has the talent, community, and 
potential to compete at a high level while giving young men a great experience 
playing the sport I love. I’m honored to be leading this program and excited to get 
to work.” 

Coach Fredriksen can be reached at haydenfredriksen@gmail.com. 

 

mailto:haydenfredriksen@gmail.com


 

Jeff Byczek 
De Pere High School 
Athletics Director 
jbyczek@depere.k12.wi.us 
Phone 920.983.9174 x 4012 
deperek12.org​  

https://www.deperek12.org/

	 

